eog resour ces EOG Resources, Inc.

1060 E Hwy 40
Vernal, Utah 84078

October 7, 2011
Colorado Qil & Gas Commission

RE: Garden Creek 32-07M
Dear Mr. Tom Kerr:

Please accept this letter as certification, EOG Resources, Inc. will not establish
hydrocarbon production from the Garden Creek 32-07M wellbore. The proposed wellbore will be
used as a monitor well for Garden Creek 4-07H and Garden Creek 28-07H.

If you have any additional questions please don’t hesitate to contact me at (435) 781-9157.
Sincerely,

Aot

Nanette Lupcho
Regulatory Assistant
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